     
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:
August 28, 2012
TO:

Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board Chairwoman
FROM:
Charles Wikenhauser, Zoo Director

SUBJECT:
APPROVAL TO ENTER INTO AN AGREEMENT WITH THE ZOOLOGICAL SOCIETY OF MILWAUKEE COUNTY FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF A MASTER PLAN FOR THE MILWAUKEE COUNTY ZOO
ISSUE

Approval is requested to enter into an agreement with the Zoological Society of Milwaukee County (Society) for the purpose of developing a long range master plan for the Milwaukee County Zoo. 

BACKGROUND

In 1999, the County and Society jointly adopted a Zoo Capital Program based on a Master Plan developed in 1997.  The final project in that capital program, the Hippo Holding Building, was completed in 2009.
The County and Society now wish to develop a new Zoo Master Plan that will address new and renovated exhibit needs, revenue centers, attractions, and other visitor amenities not addressed in the previous capital programs.  Some of these projects include the elephant and pachyderm exhibits, the small mammal building, Australia building, Woodland concessions building and supporting infrastructure.

In addition, the Master Plan will begin the necessary planning needed to accommodate effects on Zoo property and functions by the renovation of the Zoo interchange.

In accordance with the Memorandum of Understanding between Milwaukee County and the Zoological Society of Milwaukee County, the County and Society agree to enter into individual project agreements for all Zoo capital projects.  The agreement has been reviewed by Corporation Counsel and Risk Management offices.  The agreement addresses source of funds, contract documents, consultant selection process, and project management.
Total funding for the development of the new Master Plan is estimated at $300,000. This plan development will be divided into two stages.  Stage one will be an exploratory effort involving the conceptual development of multiple solution options for various master plan elements and issues and stage two shall be a synthesizing process combining elements selected from stage one solutions into a cohesive overall plan for the Zoo grounds and facilities.

The 2012 Capital Budget includes $100,000 to develop stage one.  Financing is provided from $50,000 in property tax levy and $50,000 from the Society.  Funding of $200,000 for stage two has been requested for 2013.  The cost for the Master Plan will be shared equally between the County and the Society.
RECOMMENDATION

Zoo staff recommends that the proposed agreement with the Zoological Society of Milwaukee County for the development of a Zoo Master Plan be approved.  

_________________________________________

Charles Wikenhauser

Zoo Director

C:
County Executive Chris Abele


Supervisor Gerry Broderick, Chairman, Parks, Energy and Environment Committee

Supervisor Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy and Environment Committee

Scott Manske, Comptroller

Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office

Tia Torhorst, Director of Legislative Affairs, County Executive’s Office
Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board

Patrick Farley, Director, Department of Administrative Services, DAS


Craig Kammholz, Fiscal and Budget Administrator, DAS
Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research Analyst, County Board


Vince Masterson, Fiscal and Management Analyst


Vera Westphal
, Deputy Zoo Director (Administration/Finance)

